
   

  
  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia reported
about prompt solving of a murder in the Orenburg Region

 

  

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia was reported about prompt solving of a
murder in the Orenburg Region

Yesterday afternoon in the city of Orsk, Orenburg Oblast, the body of a girl was found with clear
signs of violent death. The investigators identified the victim during investigative and search
activities. She was a 39-year-old resident of the city. After identifying the deceased, information was
received that a 42-year-old acquaintance of the girl was involved in the crime. This information was
confirmed during the further investigation. In the morning, investigators managed to locate and
detain the man.

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia Alexander Ivanovich Bastrykin commended
the joint work of the investigators, forensic specialists of the Investigative Committee of Russia and
operational police officers, thanks to the meticulous work of which it was possible to identify and
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detain the suspect in the shortest possible time.

24 October 2021
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